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CHARLES SCHUSTER 

It is with genuine sorrow and great regret that we record the passing of Life Member 

Charles Schuster on Wednesday 31st May 2017.  Charles had suffered debilitating 

illnesses for some time, but he faced his problems with courage and a determination 

to keep active and interested.  He and Janet were present at the Young expedition 

only a week ago.   

Charles was well known to Members and the model railway community generally as 

an enthusiast, a master of many aspects of the hobby and a strong supporter of 

CMRCI.  He was always pleased to share his knowledge with others. 

The dedication and strong support of Janet, particularly over the last few years, was 

noted with admiration by us all. 

CMRCI extends its sincere condolences to Janet and Family. 

As stated in his email, the Secretary will advise us of funeral arrangements shortly. 

R.I.P. Charles.  
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NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting of the CMRCI will be held on Wednesday 7th June at 7:30pm.  PeterM and 
Chris will educate us on the subject of consists ï how to set them up, how to cancel them, 
synchronisation of locomotives, etc.  All you ever needed to know about consists. 

 
================================================================ 
 
CMRCI DOES WOMBAT AND YOUNG 
Space precludes publishing of the report on the Wombat and Young visits.  A  
separate supplement will follow this edition. 
 
================================================================ 
PEGASUS AND THE CMRCI 
On Saturday 6th May, CMRCI took Smithôs Crossing to Pegasus, the Riding for the Disabled 
riding school in Holt.  The occasion was the annual Pegasus Open Day and CMRCI 
participated as part of our Community Outreach Program.  
 
The day was well attended despite the inclement weather.  There were plenty of ankle biters 
lining up to have a drive of the trains and the crew was kept busy all day. 
 
A riding display by the students was one of the highlights of the day, however the rather 
unique raffle also attracted attention.  The deal was that purchase of a $25.00 ticket gave 
you a numbered square in a large section of the arena.  The area was barricaded and four 
bemused horses driven into it.  The idea was that the first horse to do its business into a 
square in the arena won the purchaser of that square $2,000.  Unfortunately no one told the 
horses what they were supposed to do and they just stood around patiently waiting for a 
feed or something to happen.  After a very lengthy wait something eventually fell to earth 

and a lucky patron walked away with $2.000.  Interesting people, these horsy types!! Ṱ 

 
The Pegasus mascot, a ñponyò named Smiley visited the layout and wanted to know where 
was Ron?    It seems Ron is a bit of a favourite with these strange beasts, but in Ronôs 
absence Smiley had to make do with the President. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The President showing Smiley 
how to drive a train  
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Thanks to Juan, Ms Yvette Berry, Deputy Chief Minister of the ACT, also visited the layout. 
 

 
                               
 
 
Peter and two 
Andrews doing 
some track 
repairs on 
Smiths 
Crossing ï 
when all else 
fails, hit it with a 
hammer! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Part of the 
arena at 
this 
amazing 
school 
where 
children 
are able to 
ride the 
trained 
horses 
and 
ponies.  
Riding the 
horses is 
also a 
medium 
for 
various 
exercises  
 

to develop the handicapped riderôs physical coordination skills.  
 
A letter of thanks has been received from the Association. 
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THE BUDGET AND THE NATIONAL RAILWAYS  
In the Federal Budget this month the Commonwealth announced that it is establishing a $10 
billion National Rail Program over 10 years to improve urban and regional services and 
upgrade and standardise critical freight rail infrastructure. Funding will be allocated to 
projects only after key conditions have been met, including positive assessment of a 
business case. 
 
In one of the biggest investments ever seen in regional Australia, the Government will fund 
the Melbourne to Brisbane Inland Rail project with $8.4 billion in equity to be provided to the 
Australian Rail Track Corporation (ARTC).  Construction on this 1,700 kilometre project will 
begin in 2017-18 and will support 16,000 jobs at the peak of construction. It will benefit not 
just Melbourne and Brisbane, but all the regions along its route.  The Commonwealth has 
already spent $890 million in planning and buying land. 
 
The estimated total cost of the project is said to be $10.7 billion.  Perhaps not a lot by 
international standards, but a vast increase over previous federal investment in rail. 
 
The company tasked with delivering inland rail is the government-owned ARTC.   It currently 
manages and maintains an 8,500 kilometre rail network across five states and has already 
mapped out a proposed inland rail route. 
 
Among other benefits the inland rail link is expected to take pressure off major roads such as 
the Pacific Highway by reducing the number of B-Doubles on the east coast corridor. 
 
For years, the so-called "Steel Mississippi" has been the National Party's pet project.  
Once built, it would steam through the party's heartland at speeds up to 115 kilometres per 
hour, carrying the equivalent of 110 B-double truckloads of freight per trip.  The inland rail 
line will connect Melbourne to Brisbane via the NSW city of Parkes, where it will intersect 
with the Perth-Sydney line. 
 
The infrastructure would allow freight companies and farmers to transport goods from north 
to south in less than 24 hours.   Users of the existing lines complain they are fragmented, 
slow and outdated. 
 
The report written by former Nationals leader John Anderson indicated the track could 
provide a $16 billion boost to NSW, Queensland and Victoria over the next 60 years.  But the 
same report found that the expected returns over half a century would not cover the 
construction costs, which explains why the private sector has not expressed any desire to 
build it without government support. 

================================================================ 
 
A POSITIVE ATTITUDE 
I am told that at the recent visit to the Pegasus Riding school for the disabled (see above), 
our Secretary invited one pesky young child to stop monopolising the trains and go and 
count the dinosaurs on the layout.  The dinosaurs have been an integral part of the 
childrenôs U-drive layout since the beginning.   
 
Off went the child and came back a few minutes later. 
 
ñWell,ò says John, ñhow many dinosaurs are there ï how many did you count?ò  
 
ñOhò says the child, with total self-confidence, òall of themò. 
 
Speechless Secretary. 
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THE NEW CHILDRENôS U-DRIVE 
As most of you are aware, work on the new childrenôs U-Drive layout has commenced.  The 
track plan comprises two parallel high or upper tracks and two lower tracks. 
 

 
 
The steel frame has arrived and the baseboards have been fitted and painted.  The 
innovation of lifting handles on the base boards is very welcome. 

 

 
The framework of the new layout.  The upper tracks will be at the height of, and will 
rest on the two raised locking bars at the centre edge of the layout. 
 
The general layout and scenery details are currently being worked on by a working group ï 
but donôt worry, there is plenty of work to be done and you can contribute as much as you 
like.   The manufacture and building of the structures for the track is the next step, followed 
by track work, wiring and finally, scenery. 
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The working group hammering out the theme and general layout.  The wiring system, 
always a problem in past layouts, received special attention. 
 
 
 

THE CANBERRA TO SYDNEY FAST TRAIN 
It seems that our esteemed Chief Minister took the train to Sydney recently and was not 
impressed with the Snail Express.  He caught the existing train to Sydney in an attempt to 
convince the New South Wales Government to prepare a joint submission for Federal 
Government funding to upgrade the trains and infrastructure to cut the journey time by at 
least an hour. 
 
The Chief Minister said "There's a lot in it for New South Wales, particularly all of the towns 
in the Canberra region: Queanbeyan, Bungendore, Goulburn." 
 
On his return he made announcements about a fast train between the two cities, aiming at a 
two to three hour run, thus halving the usual time it takes Canberrans to get to Sydney by 
train.  Faster than driving, and given the check-in and security times at airports these days, it 
would give air travel a nudge, too. 
 
As it happens executives from Spanish train-building company Talgo arrived in Canberra 
mid month to discuss running their high speed passenger trains between the two cities. 
 
Commercial director Guillermo Martinez said that the trains would run on the existing tracks 
between the two cities with little to no modification needed to railway infrastructure.  
 
"We have looked at the current track between Sydney and Canberra and it was not as bad 
as we thought," he said.  "There is no problem running our trains on the existing railway 
tracks. 
 
"For us, this is one of the main reasons to put in our train set. Because we don't need to 
invest as much on the tracks." 
 
The full proposal would cost less than $100 million, Mr Martinez said, with Talgo understood 
to be seeking contributions from governments in New South Wales and the ACT. 
Mr Martinez said if the government committed to the project, Talgo would have the trains up 
and running in "12 months or less". 
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Talgo would also lend a demonstration train to Australia free of charge just to prove their 
technology worked before the government committed a cent. 
 
The Indian government is currently running trials of Talgo trains between the cities of 
Mumbai and New Delhi.  In initial trials, conducted last September, the trains shaved more 
than four hours off the typical railway journey time of 16 hours. 

 
 
 
 
 
An example of the 
Talgo trains currently 
running trials between 
New Delhi and 
Mumbai. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Project manager Salvador Flores said the primary reason the trains travelled so fast was 
because they used a "tilting" system that allowed them to maintain speed on corners. 
"Mainly it's the passive tilting system that allows the train to run faster. It's a difference in 
technology," he said.  
 
Mr Martinez said it was too soon to tell exactly how quickly the units could travel on 
Australian tracks, although Talgo trains are capable of reaching speeds as fast as 200 
kilometres per hour. 
 
They would have a similar passenger capacity to the trains currently running on the Sydney 
to Canberra line, Mr Martinez added. 
 
Tilt trains are not new, of course and work well in Queensland.  Unfortunately the NSW 
government have to be convinced of the need for the train, of it running through their territory 
and then there is the cost.  $100 million is still $100 million. 
 
There is nothing new in Mr Barr's push for a faster rail link between Canberra and Sydney. 
Many studies have been done since the 1980s, all have foundered due to a lack of funds or 
because they were deemed to be uneconomic. 

 
================================================================ 
 
PARLEZ VOUS WHATEVER??? 
 Identify the word that doesn't mean railway station: Gare, Bahnhof, Stazione ferroviaria, 
Stadt, Estación de ferrocarril  (See below) 
 

================================================================ 
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HISTORY CORNER 
From Ron G 

 
I have been sorting through the ñstuffò stored on the shelves under my home layout. Amongst 
some paperwork, I came across this note that I made on Tuesday 19th March, 1991: 
 
ñGovernorôs Train 
 
At West Wyalong (actually at Wyalong Central station) on Tues. 19.3.91 
 

¶ 4896 

¶ 4898 Mk3 

¶ Gov. AAH9 

¶ Club Car BCS 2356 

¶ Sleeper DAM 2333 

¶ Power PHA 2394 ò 
 

On that day, the Governor of NSW, Rear Admiral the Hon. Peter Sinclair, AC, AO (Mil)**, came 
by special train on a visit to relatively isolated communities that normally would not have 
received a visit by the Governor. 
 
I heard that the train would be at Wyalong Central station, located between Wyalong and West 
Wyalong. It is (was) the principal station for those communities, located amongst Mallee trees,  
some distance from the town itself. Prior to the train arriving, I drove to the station and took 
my 35mm camera to record the occasion. 
 
There were several gangs of fettlers there in their shorts & hairy legs, complete with some of 
their rail maintenance gear. A group of the town dignitaries were also in attendance. I managed 
to get a series of photos (especially of the train), and observed the way in which the Governor, 
impeccably dressed in his Admiralôs uniform, managed to put the fettlers at ease and had them 
demonstrating the gear that they use in their work. 
 
The locomotives, both branch line 48 class, were painted in the ñred terrorò colour scheme and 
were cleaner than any branch line loco that normally travelled the line.   
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4896 and 4898 on Vice-Regal duty 
 
I discovered that the Governor wanted to meet people in some of the smaller, more isolated 
communities, and the train was used to permit him to do this. I was told that he used the Club 
Car as the venue for receptions, as most of those communities didnôt have a hall large enough 
for the purpose. 
 

 
The Club Car ï used for receptions during the tour. 
 
The train was travelling west along the Lake Cargelligo line, through Ungarie and stopping for 
a reception at Tullibigeal. If you have every visited ñTullyò, you could imagine what an occasion 
a visit by the NSW Governor must have been! 
 

 
The Governor and local 
dignitaries 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Travelling west, the consist was:  4896, 4898, Power car PHA 2394, Sleeper DAM 2333 (for 
staff), Club Car BCS 2356 (for receptions), and then the Governorôs car, AAH9, at the rear. 
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The power car, sleeper and club car were all stainless-steel construction. The Governorôs car 
appears to be painted in a dark Tuscan red, and has a small raised relief crown mounted 
between the last two windows (as viewed travelling west).ò 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Governors 
Car, showing the 

Vice-Regal Crown 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Something different to model for your layout 
 
 
** Sinclair, Peter Ross (1934-), RADM, AC 1992 (AO 1986); b. 16 Nov. 1934; educ. Nth. 
Sydney Boys High Sch; entered RAN Coll. 1948; Joint Service Staff Coll.; Royal Coll. 
Def. Studies; served in HMAS Sydney, HMAS Swan, and in 1960-68 HMS Jutland, 
HMAS Vendetta, HMAS Vampire; CO HMAS Duchess 1970-72, HMAS Hobart 1974-77, 
HMAS Penguin 1978; Dir. Naval Plans 1979-80; Dir-Gen. Mil. Staff Br., Strategic & 
Internat. Policy Div., Dept. of Def. 1980-82; Chief of Staff and Dep. to Naval Support 
Comdr. 1983-84; First Comdt. Aust. Def. Force Academy 1984-86; Flag Officer Comdg. 
Aust. Fleet 1987-89; Dep. Chief of Naval Staff 1989; Governor of NSW 1990-96. 


